



Lorraine Grillo President and CEO

November 27, 2019

3030 Thomson Avenue LIC, NY 11101

Dear City Council Members:

Karin Goldmark Deputy Chancellor for School Planning and Development Enclosed please find the Department of Education and School Construction Authority's Proposed November 2019 Amendment to the Fiscal Year 2020 - 2024 Five Year Capital Plan.

52 Chambers Street New York, NY 10007 Community Education Councils will hold public meetings on the proposed November 2019 Amendment from November through January. If you have any questions, please contact Nina Kubota in Capital Plan and Contract Management at 718-472-8709.

We look forward to working with you as we enrich the lives of our students, teachers, principals and communities through new and improved school facilities.

Sincerely,

President and CEO

NYC School Construction Authority

Karin Goldmark

Deputy Chancellor for School Planning and Development NYC Department of Education